
DeTour Village Regular Council Meeting 

October 4, 2021 

 

Called Meeting to Order: President Lindsey McGuire 10/04/2021 @ 6:00 PM     

Pledge of Allegiance  

Roll Call          Present: Lindsey McGuire, Jeremy Vredenburg, Gordon Usher, Ron LaMere, Jason 
VanDam, Jen Postula           Absent:  Josh Adams, Tim Loehr     

No additions/deletions to the agenda were requested. Approval of the agenda was made upon a motion  
by Jason VanDam and seconded by Gordon Usher. Roll call vote: Yays:  5 Nays: 0
 Abstain:  0 Motion Carried. 
Motion to approve Minutes from September regular meeting, made by:   Jeremy Vredenburg, seconded 
by: Jason VanDam, Roll Call vote:  Yays:  5   Nays: 0 Abstain:  0 Motion Carried. 

Motion for approval of current Treasurer's Report and payroll summary was made by Gordon Usher, 
seconded by Jason VanDam    Roll Call vote:  Yays:  5 Nays: 0 Abstain:  0 Motion Carried.  

Motion for approval of Payment of Bills during September totaling $32,831.48, made by Gordon Usher, 
Seconded Ron LaMere Roll call vote: Yays:  5 Nays: 0 Abstain:  0 Motion Carried. 

Committee and Department Reports:  

Ambulance: No new business.          

Fire Department:    No new business.         

Finance: Jen reported that the new software is installed, and training is underway. Also, the audit 
is completed, and digital and hard copies were provided to the council members.  

Festivals: No new business.    

Parks & Recreation and Beautification: No new business.   

Economic Development: No new business.   

Planning Commission: No new business. 

Zoning: No new business.        

Public Works: Bob stated that they were still waiting for the concrete for the sand shed, scheduled for 
later this month. He also advised that the plow trucks have gotten new tire and are all ready for winter.  

Water & Sewer: Sewer upgrade project update-Rowe met with Bob and Jeff in September to finalize 
details needed for the bid packet. 

Generator update-Jen reported that Timberline Electric was in contact shortly after the September 
meeting and advised that the generator is on order but because it is a specialty unit, production is 
always months out.  



Old Business: Appraisal for lot 64 has not arrived yet, tabled.  

Jason updated everyone on the progress of the sightline clearing. He forwarded Jen an email from DNR 
Rep Rebekah Davis, authorizing the village to trim along the road/guardrail going into the Village Boat 
Launch and that they will decide later about cutting down the big trees. Jason advised that he needs 
volunteers to assist in the project.    

New Business: Diane Adams requested that a roof be put over the Philo Leonard boat that was 
donated by Kosteckis to the Village for display near the Botanical Gardens. Jen advised she should 
contact Susie Baker for the Parks Department to make the request. 

Ron LaMere expressed concern about possible drainage issues as a result of the new Dollar General 
store being built. Bob Trudo responded that he had inspected the area and is confident that drainage 
won’t be an issue since the 2020 road project improved the curbs along Ontario St., directing the water 
away from residential yards. 

Public Comment: No new business. 

   Jeremy Vredenburg made a motion to adjourn at 6:31 pm, meeting adjourned.  

 Next meeting scheduled for:  Monday 11/1/2021 @ 6:00PM  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jen Postula, Clerk/Treasurer       


